
Richmond, Virginia                                             Volume 18, Issue 5               September/October, 2012 

From The President 

  

 

      What a great Annual party the 

RSC put together. Congratulations 

to Jean Sullivan and ALL her 

committees for doing a Fantastic job. We have 

had a lot of positive feedback from RSC members 

and out of town guests. In the event you have 

never attended the Boogie on the James Annual 

Party you need to put it on your calendar for 

August, 2013. I look forward to seeing you at the 

party next year.  

      Fall SOS is right around the corner, if you are 

planning on attending we still have SOS cards 

available at the Club Desk. There will be a Virginia 

Shag clubs Shooter Party at Duck’s for the Fall 

SOS on the 2nd Friday. Please try to attend for 

this is a great time. 

     I know it’s still early but at the next General 

Membership Meeting we will be voting on the 

RSC Board of Directors for 2013. If anyone is 

interested in serving on the Board for next 

year please see VP, Parker Dillard, Nominations 

Chairman. WE are 

also searching for 

volunteers to help 

with the Host/

Hostess Director on 

the Desk for 2013.  

See ya on the dance 

floor, 

   

 Tim  

   

 

 

     This year’s silent auction held at the Boogie on the 
James party brought in close to $3,000.  All proceeds 
go to Special Love’s camp for kids with cancer called 

Camp Fantastic. 

 

     Special thanks go to Bubba and Brenda Adams, 
Pam Hathaway, and Carl Beck who worked the 
collection desk, and did not even attend the party!  
Thanks also to Diane Dew, Charlotte Batchelor, Pam 
Tinsley, Bev Dillard, and Beth Ager who did the 
morning set up.  The committee members who 
gathered items for our auction include Diane Jessie, 
Phillip Mitchell, Emory Minnick, Fuzzy and Mary 
Ann Lambert, Ann Dunnavant and Pete Saunders, 
Sam and Kay Williams, Carolyn and Gene 
Anderson, Jamie and Bill Boyer, and Bev Dillard 
and Beth Ager.  We could not have done this fun and 
profitable event without all of the contributions from our 
many talented members and friends of the Richmond 
shag club.  Thanks again everyone! 

Beth Ager 

Silent Auction Committee Chair 

Thanks from the Kids of Camp Fantastic 

Thank you 
 to the RSC members for all 

the kind thoughts, cards, well wishes, phone calls and 

emails that were sent my way before and after sur-

gery!  The members of the RSC are truly a fantastic 

group of people and I am very proud to be a part of 

this club!  The procedure appears to be successful and 

all that’s left is for me to figure out how to be a patient-

patient during this long and slow recovery process.  

I’m looking forward to seeing everyone again soon and 

getting my feet back on the hardwood!! 

Sincerely, 

Brad West 
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2012 RSC Board 
 

Tim Sullivan 

President 

(804) 862-2724 

craneman147@aol.com 

 

Parker Dillard 

Vice President  

(804) 512-6609 

parkerd@arcet.com  

 

Michael Walton 

Treasurer 

(804) 740-4464  

molpolan1@earthlink.net 

 

Pam Tinsley 

Secretary 

(804) 378-9922 

PSTinsley@verizon.net 

 

Phyllis Wells 

Social Committee 

(804) 382-7208  

shagnphyl@peoplepc.com  

 

Robert McAdams 

Ways & Means Committee 

(804) 768-1549  

thomassc1@netzero.net  

 

Joan Byrnes 

Dance Committee 

(804)  270-1454 

jbyrnes425@verizon.net 

 

Allen Batchelor 

Host/Hostess Committee 

(804)  639-0326 

cabatch@comcast.net 

 

Jean Sullivan 

Boogie on the James  

Committee 

(804) 862-2724 

sullygirl8@aol.com 

  We have been using our new communications software for email blasts 
(Benchmark) and for our phone tree (Call-em-All) for 5 months.  During that 
time, over 60 messages have been completed! From my end, both programs 
seem to be working quite efficiently.  I hope that you are finding the messages 
that you receive helpful and easy to understand.  
Many of you are receiving duplicate messages, both email and phone.  This is 
necessary to cover our members who do not use email. 
If you are an email user and think that you may not be receiving club messag-
es, be sure to check the spam or junk folder in your email program. You may 
need to give your computer permission to accept our email. If you don’t find 
RSC in your spam folder, see below. 
The software reports any incorrect email addresses or phone numbers, based 
on the messages that “bounce back.”  If you have not been receiving emails or 
phone calls from the club, please let me know, or let Allen Batchelor know at 
the Welcome desk.  Allen has a list of corrections that need to be made. 
I’ll be in touch! 

   Pam  Tinsley 

2012 General Membership Meetings 

March 20  *  June 12  *  August 14  *  November 13 

 

All General Membership Meetings will be held at the Holiday Inn Koger 

Center in a meeting room and begin at 6:30 PM.  All members are  

encouraged to attend. 

 

Club Communications 



Rhythm & News  > September/October, 2012> Page 3 

 

 

 

 

 

WELDING SUPPLIES, GASES, & EQUIPMENT 

1700 Chamberlayne Ave. Richmond, VA 23222 

P.O. Box 26269 Richmond, VA 23260 

Phone 804-644-4521  FAX 804-788-8904 

 

Paid Advertisement 

CLUB BIRTHDAYS MEMBERSHIP EXPIRATIONS 
September October September October 

Kathy Moring 01 
Dave Schein 04 
Sandra Jones 05 
Mike Graham 06 
Carol Spangler 06 
Pat Henson 07 
Joe Berkle 08 
Russell Harris 09 
Gloria Wright 09 
Susan Pfeiffer 10 
Robert Parker 10 
Joe Thomas 15 
Ron Romanosky 15 
Dick Noblitt 15 
Sandy Erhart 16 
Jim McBride 17 
Kim Overbey 17 
Janet Bell 18 
Jean Seymore 21 
Ashley Farlow 21 
Jean Whitney 21 
Ralph Tedesco 22 
JoAnne Childress 22 
Benny Evans, Jr 24 
Nick Reams 26 
Kathleen Minnick 29 
Shirley Jarrett 30 
Leigh Dicks 30 
Mary Harward 30 

Wanda Hill 01 
Candy McAdams 03 
Valerie Joyner 05 
Lisa Cox 06 
Bob Carter 06 
Bill Hudak 06 
Cynthia Walton 09 
Stephanie Sawyer 09 
Nancy Hallman 09 
Johnie Shelton 10 
Judy Johnson 13 
Katherine Nixon 14 
Ed Mayers 14 
Linda Walton 14 
Jack Gray 14 
Bill Boyer III 14 
Andi Morgan 15 
Norma Benz 15 
Bodo Stock 15 
Sherry Gaillard 15 
Beth Ager 20 
Beth Crews 20 
Cleo Tinsley 21 
Jim Joyner 22 
Julie Wingfield 25 
Sam Williams 25 
Paul Pettesch 26 
Kevin Reynolds 27 
Greg Chambers 28 
Shug Ward 28 
Larry Vaughan 29 
Pete Saunders 29 
Karmy Noblitt 30 
Dwight Stephens 31 

Judy Bennett 
Roger Bennett 
Carmen Corso 
Sherry Gaillard 
Pam Hathaway 
Barbara McCord 
Dan Woods 

Cliff Burnette 
Richard Clary 
Erma Cornett 
Cheryl Daniel 
Ron Elder 
Debby Elder 
Bill Erhart 
Sandy Erhart 
Sandi Gibson 
Sandy Gumm 
Diane Langford 
Robert McAdams 
Kristie McLeod 
Debi Mitchell 
Sheila Parker 
Dixie Renger 
Lisa Streat 
Carol Thomasson 
Donna Vaughan 
Larry Vaughan 
Nancy Wall 
Cynthia Walton 
Michael Walton 
JoLayne Webster 
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   Wasn’t it last year at the 2011 SOS 
Fall Migration that the Shaggers or-
ganized a dance marathon? Maybe it 
was 2010.  

   Anyway, what brought this to mind 
was an article by Aaron Sankin I read the other day 
on the Huff Post San Francisco. “Oakland Dance 
Marathon Ban Repealed” was the headline. The 
article describes how Councilwoman Rebecca 
Kaplan initiated an effort to repeal an 82 year old 
law that banned dance marathons. That places the 
law’s enactment to 1930, the timing of which was 
extremely significant. It was during the Great De-
pression. 

   Dance marathons became a good way for many 
of the hearty out-of-work folks to pick-up much 
needed cash. The usual practice was for the con-
testants to dance 24 hours a day for prize money, 
with only a 15 minute break allowed for every 45 
minutes of dancing. OUCH! Talk about sore feet! 
Let’s hope they made enough cash to replenish 
their shoes. 

   The article reports that as the marathons peaked 
in popularity, conversely their reputations dimin-
ished. They became known as “bunion derbies’ or 
“corn and callus carnivals.” The city of Oakland, 
concerned about health and safety, passed a law 
prohibiting them, and you’d get thrown in the klinker 
for up to six months if they caught you hoofing it out 
for a day or two.  

   Now, thanks to Rebecca Kaplan, Oakland can 
once again start the music, and maybe call our 
guys for some pointers on holding a dance mara-
thon. 

   Now let’s recognize our newest members, those 
who joined between June 6th and August 11th, and 
please excuse me if any veterans are listed due to 
their regular membership renewal: George An-
drews, Jack Cassells, Virginia Clarke, Sandy 
Cullather, James Fyne, Sandra Gentry, Cecilia 
Holliday, Jenny Lewis, Pam and Cornelius 
McLaughlin, Joanne Maul, Donna Shropshire, 

and Annette and Mike Yontz.  

   Welcome to the RSC, and we will see you on the 
hardwood. 

Parker Dillard 

 

As of August 8, 2012 we have taken 

in $1,633 from the 50/50 raffle for 

2012.  Please remember to support 

our 50/50 raffle each Tuesday night.  

Thank you to everyone who has 

participated in the past and for your 

continued support. 

Anyone who would like a Richmond Shag Club per-

sonalized, permanent name tag, please see Allen 

Batchelor at the welcome desk.  Tags are $5 and a 

much better option than the stick-on name tags.  It 

takes about 2 weeks after you place the order to get 

your name tag. 

We still have both the 12 oz. ($12) and the 16 oz. 

($15) Tervis tumblers with a travel lid for sale.  They 

will have an embroidery club logo on the inside of the 

glass.  The tumblers are double-wall insulated and 

carry a lifetime guarantee.  They can be used for cold 

or hot drinks.  They are dishwasher, microwave and 

freezer-safe.  They won’t crack, melt, scratch, shatter 

or chip. 

 We have Richmond Shag Club patches.  They are 

the same patches that are in the tumblers.  They are 

$2.50 each. 

Golf shirts with the club logo are in.  They are $24 

each.   I have ordered several colors and sizes.  If 

you need additional sizes and colors, I can place a 

special order.  Camp shirts are also available in vari-

ous colors.  We also have shirts for the ladies.  See 

me for more details. 

The next stew dates are October 12 and 13.  Orders 

will be taken ahead of time.  If you have orders or 

would like to help, please contact me at home at 768-

1549 or on my cell 405-6552. 

 

 Robert McAdams 

Ways & Means Vice President 
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Condolences to the following who re-
cently lost a loved one: 
 
Keith Mawyer’s Father, Harold Mawyer, 
passed away on April 13, 2012.    
  

Donna Vaughan lost her Mother, Helen Newman, on 
August 3, 2012. 
 
Brad West had neck surgery on July 2, 2012 and af-
ter several weeks of recovery will be back on the 
dance floor. 
  
Becky Butler was hospitalized on July 3 for colitis.  
She was released on July 10 and is recovering at 
home.  
 
Janet Bell had partial knee replacement surgery on 
July 25 and is at home recovering.  We hope to see 
Janet back on the dance floor soon. 
 
Lifetime member, Irma Cross was recently hospital-
ized and is currently in the Dinwiddie Health Rehab 
Center. 
 
Due to a problem with his leg, Kenn Ward is wearing 
a leg brace.  He will be out of commission on the 
dance floor for a while.  We hope to see him back on 
the floor soon. 
 
 
As always, our thoughts and prayers are with these 
folks/members as they recover from their losses, ac-
cidents and surgeries. 
 
We hope they will all be back with us soon. 
 
Let us be ever mindful of the struggles and joys of our 
fellow club members and keep them close in our 
thoughts and prayers. 
 

Carol  Thomasson 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 It has often been said that, 
"Shag isn't just a dance...it's a way of 
life."  

 For those of us who have been 
a part of the shag community for any 
length of time, it's not difficult to have 

some understanding of what that means.  

 Having come from Montana, I had never even 
heard of the shag. It wasn't until a Sunday evening 
while listening to Mr. Beach Leonard playing beach 
music at a downtown lounge back in the late 80s that 
I witnessed my first sighting of a dance that I'd never 
seen before. Friends told me that it was the shag and 
that there was a Richmond Shag Club where I could 
take lessons.  

 That was the beginning of a whole new "life" 
for me. Not only did I learn to shag, but I discovered a 
lot of music that moved my spirit and together with 
the dance brought me hours of enjoyment. 

 It just kept getting better and better. Joining 
the club was the beginning that gave me an oppor-
tunity to meet sooo many wonderful people, many of 
whom have become close friends. Then came other 
shag parties and events, and of course, SOS that ex-
panded my "shag family" stretching from New York to 
Florida.  

 Before too long, someone asked me to serve 
on a RSC committee, then run for the Board, help 
with shag classes, etc. Each time I said "yes" to one 
of these opportunities, I learned so much and grew to 
appreciate my new "family" even more. We have so 
many talented and giving people in our club. 

 I would be remiss if I didn't include that my 
husband, Kevin, (who was not a dancer when we 
met) came to the club for lessons because he knew 
how much I enjoyed dancing. He, too, became very 
involved and together we have enjoyed the "shag 
family" experience.  

 And to think that it all began with a dance... 

 Although many of our club members will be 
attending SOS in North Myrtle Beach during the Sep-
tember 13 through September 23 time frame, Gra-
ham Haddock and Debbie Edmonds will be teach-
ing the basic classes on Thursdays in September. 
~Continued on page 8 ... 
 

Care & Concern Dance Committee 
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      The RSC annual “Boogie on the 

James” party took place on August 3rd 

and 4th at the Sheraton Park South Ho-

tel.  If you didn’t attend the party, you 

missed great food, music, dancing and a 

lot of fun and fellowship.  We had 215 

guests attending the party from Mary-

land, North and South Carolina, DC area, all over 

Virginia and even a few people from West Virginia, 

New Jersey and Tampa, FL.   

     Our club members started off bright and early 

Friday morning with the installation of our dance 

floor.  Thanks to Jimmy Easter for stepping in and 

providing a 4 wheel drive truck to transport the 

dance floor when we needed one.  Phillip Mitchell, 

Dance Floor Committee Chair, always does a great 

job making sure the dance floor is down and taken 

up on Sunday and back to storage.  Jimmy Easter, 

Mo Phillips, Mike Graham, Robert McAdams, 

Parker Dillard, Allen Batchelor, Sam Williams, 

Dickie Robinson, Tim Sullivan, Rogers Verser, 

and Dwight Hash had the floor down in no time.  

Thanks to Sid Strawderman for providing the trailer 

to transport the floor.  

      Beth Ager, Silent Auction Chair, and her com-

mittee were busy setting up the auction. This is a 

huge responsibility and Beth always does a fabu-

lous job.   

     Phyllis Wells, Decorations Committee Chair 

went straight to work decorating the ballroom.  

Thanks to Phyllis’s committee for their help (see 

Phyllis’s article).   Our theme this year was “5 

O’Clock Somewhere.”  Phyllis did a fantastic job 

reflecting this theme throughout the ballroom.  Rob-

ert McAdams constructed a “Tiki Hut” to go over 

the DJ booth.  When the decorating was done you 

knew you were in “Jimmy Buffett” land.  In the 

meantime Dwight Hash, Diane Jessie, Tim and I 

rearranged tables in the ballroom.   

     Jinx Robinson, “Barrow of Booze” committee 

Chair, and Dickie Robinson, Co-Chair were busy 

bringing in the booze and decorating the wheelbar-

row and adjacent area.   Jinx did a fantastic job in 

the presentation of our “Wheelbarrow of Booze” 

fund raiser.   

     Carol Thomasson and Robert McAdams, Free 

Pours Chairs, arrived and preceded getting the free 

pour rooms in order, icing down beer/wine, mixing the 

free pour drinks, decorating, etc. 

     In the afternoon Jerri Cowan, Registration Desk 

Committee Chair arrived and started getting every-

thing in order for our registration desk.  Jerri’s com-

mittee did a super job with registration.  Thanks to 

Bruce and Sandy Justice, Brad West, Debra Ow-

en, Mike Graham, Nancy Hallman, Judy and JC 

Petree, Charlotte and Allen Batchelor, Rogers and 

Nancy Verser, Phil and Debbie Cunningham, Mike 

and Rhonda Armentrout.   

     Friday evening started off with our free pour.  We 

were treated to Yellow Birds, White Russians, open 

bar, wine, and beer and just about anything you want-

ed to drink.  As always Carol and Robert did a fabu-

lous job.  Thanks to their committee, Fuzzy and Mary 

Ann Lambert, Dwight Hash, Leonard McAdams, 

Carolyn and Gene Anderson, Mo Phillips and 

Chase Layman.  

     Then off to our buffet of heavy Hors d’oeuvres, 

music and dancing.  Later Jinx Robinson kicked off 

the “Barrow of Booze”.  The ticket sales teams, Car-

olyn Reade, Mo Phillips, Diane and Charlie Dew, 

Charlotte and Allen Batchelor, Debra Owen, Brad 

West and Beverly Dillard, went in to action selling 

the raffle tickets.  The barrow was such a huge hit 

with our guests.  In the evening a raffle ticket was 

drawn for our basket of wine.  Wes Carraget of New 

Jersey won the basket and he was delighted.   

     Our guest DJ’s Ed Timberlake and Jeff Foster 

did a wonderful job keeping everyone on the dance 

floor.  These guys played some great music both 

nights.  My go-to song to start off our dancing each 

night was “Smooth Sailing”.  It’s tropical and festive 

sound had everyone wanting to get up and dance.  

     Joan Byrnes, our Vendor Chair, started off Satur-

day morning meeting with our vendors, setting up 

their areas and getting their products ready for dis-

play.   Thanks to Joan for giving all our guests some 

great shopping to start off our day. 

     Kevin Byrnes was our DJ on Saturday for all of 

our dance lessons.  Saturday morning started off with 

Carolyn Reade teaching two line dances.  Next was 

our brunch and I will have to say the food was deli-

cious.  Our “Brunch Ticket Collectors” were Dwight 

Hash and Leonard McAdams.   

     Pete Saunders and Cliff Merritt started early Sat-

Annual Boogie on the James Party 
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urday morning preparing for our pool party.  They had 

everything set up and ready to go starting at noon.  

Everyone loves the pool party.  Pete and Cliff played 

some awesome music and kept everyone in the party 

mood. 

     Saturday afternoon our guest dance instructors, 

Jac and Erin White gave two hours of shag lessons.  

They are just simply fantastic dancers and great in-

structors.  Everyone really enjoyed having them as 

instructors this year.  They performed an exhibition 

dance both nights for our guests.  They are so fluid 

and talented and such a joy to watch.   

     Then off to our free pour Saturday evening, fol-

lowed by a delicious buffet dinner and some out of 

this world entertainment.  First off Jinx Robinson 

gets the “Barrow of Booze” rolling by having the DJ 

play “Margaritaville” and announcing we had a celeb-

rity in the house tonight, “Jimmy Buffett”.  Mo Phillips 

comes in dressed as “Buffett” carrying a Five O’Clock 

flag and a tumbler.  It was priceless and created such 

a festive fun mood people started putting tips in Mo’s 

tumbler.  Mo collected $90.00 in tips for the barrow!!!!   

The barrow generated $1,532.00 resulting in $766.00 

for Camp Fantastic.   

     Carolyn and Gene Anderson chaired the 50/50 

raffle ticket committee.  Jan Weakley (Va Beach), 

Alice Barkdoll (Lynchburg) , Fuzzy and Mary Ann 

Lambert, and Glenda Harris assisted with ticket 

sales.  A DC Hand Dancer won the 50/50 on Friday 

night and our very own Chad Farlow won the 50/50 

on Saturday night.  The 50/50 fund raiser contributed 

$385.00 revenue for the party.  They did a tremen-

dous job and I thank them very much.  

      A special thanks to our club’s photographer Bill 

Boyer.  Bill gave up a lot of his party time taking great 

pictures for us to enjoy for years to come.  Check out 

our club’s website for all the pictures.   

      Next up was our Entertainment Chair Kevin 

Reynolds.  Kevin (Jimmy Buffet) and Sherry Beck 

(Alan Jackson) sang “It’s Five O’Clock Somewhere” 

and the chorus throughout the segments.  Their back-

up singers in the first segment were Diane Dew, 

Sheila Parker and Carolyn Anderson.   Kevin then 

took our guests all around the world with a theme of 

It’s Five O’clock anywhere in the world.  First off to 

South America with Joan and Kevin Byrnes danc-

ing to Latino music.  Up next was our “Hula Ho’s” 

from Hawaii.  Tim Sullivan, Phillip Mitchell, Dinky 

Slaughter, Parker Dillard and Leonard McAdams 

were the ugliest women you have ever seen.  They 

had on makeup, wigs, coconut bras, and grass skirts.  

They did a hula style dance and brought the house 

down with laughter, it was hilarious.  Kevin then took 

us to Kansas singing “Rawhide” and displaying his 

talents with a bullwhip.  Then off to Myrtle Beach with 

a golf skit performed by Phillip Mitchell, Dinky 

Slaughter, Parker Dillard and Leonard McAdams.  

Good job guys!  Diane Jessie, Phyllis Wells, Sherry 

Beck, and Sheila Parker were the makeup artists 

and production assistants.  A huge thanks to Kevin 

and his entertainment team. 

     Later in the evening we had the drawing for the 

“Barrow of Booze”.  JC Petree won the barrow!  He 

was so happy and excited when he discovered he 

had won.  Congratulations JC.  The Barrow of Booze 

team collected $1,532.00 with half designated for 

Camp Fantastic.  To all our club members who donat-

ed a bottle of booze, we would like to say Thank 

You.  We couldn’t have done it without you.  This 

fund raiser was a huge success and big thank you to 

Jinx and Dickie Robinson for all their hard work. 

     I would especially like to thank Tim Sullivan for all 

of his help during the process of chairing this party.  

Tim sold most of the “Win It Before You Buy It” tickets 

earlier this year.  Also, he promoted the party wherev-

er he went and ticket sales reflected his efforts.  He 

has been a tremendous help to me all year. 

    The RSC annual party is known in the dance world 
as one of the best parties to attend.  We draw people 
from all over the east coast because they love our 
party.  Our club has this reputation and has main-
tained it for years due to the dedication and hard work 
of our members.  Thanks to all who came before me 
to make this party what it is today and thanks to the 
members who supported me this year.  I wish you all 

“Smooth Sailing”.       

Jean 

Sullivan  

Annual 

Party 

Chair 
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      The year is half over with a few 

more shag events to attend. Septem-

ber's SOS Fall Migration in North Myrtle 

Beach, the monthly shag jams, Octo-

ber's Fall Ball and the Jingle Bell Ball in 

December. So come by the Hostess Table to get in-

formation on these upcoming events. 

                 Allen Batchelor 

Host & Hostess Committee  
~Dance Committee Continued from Page 5 ~ 

 
Also, look for some "special" classes on Tuesdays. 

 Our instructors for beginner classes were 
Kevin and Joan Byrnes in June and Kenn and 
Shug Ward in July. Intermediate classes were 
taught by Kevin and Joan Byrnes in July.   Kenn 
and Shug Ward were scheduled to teach the inter-
mediate classes in August. However, due to some 
knee problems,  Kenn found himself wearing a leg 
brace for a few weeks and unable to teach. We wish 
him a speedy recovery and hope to see him on the 
dance floor in the near future. Filling in for him were 
Kevin and Joan Byrnes, Dinky Slaughter and 
Barbara White, and Dinky and Nancy Wall. 
Thanks for stepping up to help out! 

 Many thanks once again to the RSC mem-
bers who volunteer their time and talent by teaching 
our shag lessons on Tuesdays and Thursdays, and 
to the members who help by filling in as partners as 
needed. 

Joan Byrnes  

The next social event for the club will 
be the RSC Fall Ball which will be held 
at the Bon Air Community Center Oc-
tober 27, 2012.  There will be a flyer in 
this newsletter with all the details and 

a sign up sheet will be at the desk after SOS.  Hope 
you’ll all come out and party with us.  Our next Sun-
day Social will be November 4, 2012. 

I’d like to say a big THANK YOU to Linda & Bob 
Stevens for having us again at their beautiful home 
for our annual Pool Party in July.  We always have a 
great time there.  Thanks again Linda & Bob for being 
such gracious hosts. 

I’d also like to thank all of my crew….Charlotte & 
Allen Batchelor, Diane Jessie, Charlie & Diane 
Dew, Pam Shultz, Barbara McCord, Dwight Hash, 
Mike Graham, Sam Williams, Parker Dillard and 
Dickie Robinson for helping me decorate at the An-
nual Party.  If you didn’t go, you missed a great party. 
 

Phyllis Wells 

Social Committee  
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September 9  Shag Jam 2-4pm 

September 14-23 SOS Fall Migration 

September 18  RSC Beach Ball @ N. Myrtle Beach 

October 7   Shag Jam 2-4pm 

October 27   Fall Ball @ Bon Air Community Ctr. 

November 4  Shag Jam 2-4pm; Sunday Social 5-9pm 

December 2   Shag Jam 2-4pm 

December 22  Jingle Bell Ball @ ACCA Temple 
 
*Also look for the Richmond Shag Club group on facebook where event infor-

mation will be posted. 

RSC MAIN EVENTS 

Watch your e-mail, 

RichmondShagClub.org, 

and listen for phone 

tree messages for more 

information on these 

upcoming events. 
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 I would like to 

thank members of the 

Richmond Shag Club 

who donated 18 pairs of 

gently used shag shoes 

for use by Juniors during 

SOS this past July. I received an email from Bet-

ty Ladwig, coordinator of the shoe program, 

remarking how awesome the shoes were and 

their great condition.  

  Please read below a few paragraphs 

from Betty's recent article about the shoe pro-

gram and the results this year. Betty and her 

volunteers worked 140 hours this past JR SOS ! 

WOW!!! Let's keep it going as a club as well. I 

will more than happy to take any shoes to Myr-

tle Beach throughout the year. Bring and leave 

at the club hostess desk or contact me by 

email:  nswall@msn.com. 

       

 Nancy Wall 

 

2012 Junior SOS 

SHOE PROGRAM a hit as always! 

Betty Ladwig, Chairperson-Ellen Taylor Foundation for Junior 
Shaggers 

 

Again, a big thanks to everyone who has, and continues to, 
donate shoes for our Junior Shaggers.  This year over 200 Jun-
ior Shaggers came to the shoe rooms during Junior SOS this 
past week.  Most everyone who came for shoes were able to 
find shoes that appealed to their eyes and met their needs. 

 

We started the week with approximately 600 pairs on hand.  
When inventory was completed at the end of Junior SOS 400 
pairs were transported to the Chamber of Commerce Ware-
house for storage. 

 

As shoes were disbursed to the Juniors, donations continued 
to come in. 

Many new pairs were donated and went out the door almost 
before we could get them on the tables.  As donations come 

in they are inventoried, checked for ware, cleanliness, and ap-
propriate styles for the Junior Shaggers. 

 

For those who wish to donate shoes during visits to North Myr-
tle Beach throughout the year, you may drop the shoes you are 
donating at The Shoe Center or Judy’s House of Oldies. 

The Shoe Center 
710 Hwy. 17 South, Suite I 

North Myrtle Beach, SC 29582 
(Behind Denny's and BB&T/Beside Big Lots.) 

Phone 843 272 6515 
email:   info@shagshoes.com 

 
or 
 

Judy’s House of Oldies 
300 Main Street  

North Myrtle Beach, SC 29582 

mailto:info@shagshoes.com
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